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Annual Report for the Annual Parish Meeting
This report is principally focused on the 2020-2021 period but also refers to the previous year as activities commenced in the latter half of the 2019-2020 municipal year are relevant to our current situation and ongoing.

The first lockdown began 25th March 2020 and prevented people gathering indoors for meetings and this applied to local councils as well as all other organisations. At that point as we did not have remote platform capability, this effectively stopped our meetings  for a short time (this was not unique to Hinstock!).  As the Parish Council was unable to meet, no decisions could be made.  Fortunately, as we had certain capabilities within our Financial Regulations, we were able to complete urgent business and pay our suppliers etc.   
Following the dispensation to allow remote meetings the software was obtained. The Council began meeting remotely in June and then met in July, September, October, and December 2020 and then again in January, February, and March this current year.  We put in place a remote meeting protocol and gave delegated authority to the Clerk to continue some basic Council business, such as returning comments for planning applications.  
One of our first actions was to lockup the children’s playground as instructed by HMG.  This was not well received in the parish! Thankfully it was re-opened in May after installing a new notice board displaying the necessary recommended guidance for use. 
Following on from the strategic survey carried out in the second half of 2019, a new strategic plan was produced and adopted by the Council this year. It is extensive and covers the period from 2020 – 2023, but realistically some projects and aspirations will be carried forwards. The Council agreed that this would help steer a path to deliver aspirations for the whole parish.
The project to bring the Jubilee Room back to a fitting standard is now clearly defined and will deliver space for the snooker club and also a parish room available for local clubs and groups. A contractor has been appointed and work will commence in the near future.
The legal issue surrounding the playing fields has now been resolved in principle and this will result in the Parish obtaining freehold ownership of the land and will include binding protection so that it can only be used for leisure and recreation activities. This will also include the piece of land adjacent to the cemetery off School Bank. 

The project to update all the parish owned streetlights to LED has been completed and will significantly reduce our electricity and maintenance costs in future. The lights around the playing fields are also due for upgrade, but this will probably fall into the next financial year.  

It is disappointing to report that the matter of upgrading the school crossing remains on hold due to the inflexibility and intransigence of Shropshire Council. We understood that it was approved in the 2019-2020 council period. The Parish Council had agreed to shoulder 15% of the costs, based on our share of Neighbourhood Fund received from CiL collected by Shropshire Council from the new developments in the parish. Still there is no action. 

Two speed activated signs have been purchased for the village and we anticipate these will be installed in the near future; we are waiting for Shropshire Council to install a pole for one to be fixed to. A Police and Crime Commissioner Safer Roads Schemes Grant was obtained to help finance the purchase.  These are to be located on Chester Road and Newport road to provide drivers with timely notification of their current speed.

The Parish Council granted £2775 to Hinstock Cricket Club to enable the safety fencing to be fully completed following their dispute with Shropshire Council. The Ombudsman decided in favour of the Cricket Club.

In conclusion, it has been an exceedingly difficult year for the Parish Council, principally due to the Covid-19 and the ensuing restrictions.

Finally on behalf of the Council our current Chairman and Council Members have conveyed thanks to our Parish Clerk, Melanie, for guiding the Council through this difficult year. Hopefully, the coming year will be easier.

